

# BLEASBY PARISH COUNCIL

Email: bleasbyparishcouncil@outlook.com, Website:

<http://www.bleasbyparishcouncil.uk/community>



**meeting of Bleasby Parish Council held remotely by zoom**

**on Monday 14<sup>th</sup> December at 7.30 pm**

**Present Cllrs: S Andersen, M Coombs, S Roscoe, N Winn, R Wallin, J Dunseath, A McCormick**

**Also in attendance: NCC Cllr S Saddington, NSDC Cllr R Blaney, Clerk K Green and 6 Members of the public**

## Minutes

**BPC 2020-171 Receive and accept apologies for absence- none**

**BPC 2020-172 Declaration of Members' Interests in Agenda Items- none**

**BPC 2020-173 Receive Questions from the Public-** A resident asked that the Minute 2020-151 should say 'clear grips'. Minute 2020-168 Bleasby News suggests considering reducing distribution of printed copies could be an administrative nightmare due to keeping up to date of which homes want delivery. Lauren Clarke is part of new Bleasby news team takes on board the residents concerns and are not setting out to do this. There will be 4 issues a year instead of Bi-monthly to reduce costs

There is a post on Facebook regarding 'Things we would like to see in the village' residents would like a toddler park, possibly on Glebe field. Cllrs Coombs and Roscoe commented on the previous play area proposals. Council discussed the matter of a playground

**Proposal to set up a working group to discuss the details of implementing a play area anyone interested in joining the group please contact the Chair**

**Proposed Cllr Andersen**

**Seconded Cllr Roscoe**

**All Agreed**

Resident asked the Council why dogs sign has gone up on Jubilee Pond. Chair told the meeting that a different sign could be in place regarding consideration in the future. There are a number of interested parties and we need to do the best for all concerned. Cllr McCormick suggested using information boards to let all users know what there is at the ponds. Chair suggests meeting with resident to agree wording on the signs. Cllr Roscoe suggests turning pond information Council has into a leaflet. Chair suggests putting source documents on the website

**BPC 2020-174 Receive reports from Nottinghamshire County Councillor and Newark and Sherwood**

**District Councillor-** NCC Cllr Saddington told the meeting hopefully you will have a bus shelter in situ in the New Year

It certainly has been the most unusual year, everyone has worked together in the interest of their Communities so my thanks to all who have ensured medicines were collected, groceries delivered to those who were unable to go out

I wish you and all residents a very pleasant Christmas with friends and family and hope that next Year will be better than 2020

A resident thanked Cllr Saddington for organising the meeting with a highways officer regarding the water discharge on Main street. The officer went away with several things to investigate. **Cllr Saddington will ask the officer for an update**

**Cllr Saddington will give £100 towards Christmas lights to Bleasby PC**

**NSDC Cllr Blaney** told the meeting all the caravans at boat lane caravan site should have been removed at end October. Site is claiming no caravan have been removed over the last 10 years and that caravans remained. **We know this may be incorrect but we need photographs or statement of accounts if anyone has any showing either caravans present or not. Please contact Cllr Blaney**

Cllr Blaney has received correspondence concerning barns at Gibsmere, one has been granted the other was demolished. Cllr Blaney has been assured a satisfactory solution has been reached

**BPC 2020-175 Approve Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 9<sup>th</sup> November 2020**

**Proposal to approve the Minutes**

**Proposed Cllr Andersen      Seconded Cllr Roscoe**

**All Agreed**

**BPC 2020-176 Receive Payment and Receipts report and consider the approval of any further additional payments to be made and add to the schedule. Sign any cheques required for payment**

**Approve Payments-** Clerk GiffGaff Phone credit £6

Clerks Wages £ 264.78

Eon Electricity £13.63

Bank Card charges £3

Cartridge People Ink £35.03

Ulyetts mowing and hedge cutting £1938.00

Unwin Print £285.00

Green Oak Gardening Hedge cutting £155

**Proposal to accept the payments**

**Proposed Cllr Andersen                      Seconded Cllr Coombs**

**All Agreed**

**BPC 2020-177 Approve Actual v Budget and Bank Reconciliation**

**Proposal to accept Financial documents**

**Proposed Cllr Andersen      Seconded Cllr Winn**

**BPC 2020-178 Reserves funds allocation for specific needs**

**a) January 2019 CIL monies- £42.75**

**b) Lengthsman funds 2020-21 - £1000 awaiting**

**BPC 2020-179 Cost centres and Codes against Budget**

**Proposal to set up a working group to reallocate budget to new cost centres ready for the new financial year Chair, Cllr Wallin, Ken Ogilvie, Clerk and possible other residents**

**Proposed Cllr Andersen      Seconded Cllr Winn**

**All Agreed**

**BPC 2020-180 Grant Applications-** Boots are currently open to grant

**BPC 2020-181 Planning Applications 20/02275/HOUSE Sysonby Main Street Gibsmere** Proposed ground floor side extension- Council discussed the application and agreed to comment as follows

**Proposal to support the application**

**Proposed Cllr Andersen                      Seconded Cllr Coombs**

**All Agreed**

**Planning Application Decisions- 20/01950/LBC Fisherman's Cottage approved**

**20/01570/FUL Little Rudsey Farm approved**

**Planning Enforcement**

**20/00361/ENFB 3 Sycamore Lane-** Alleged installation of a gate- outstanding

**BPC 2020-182 Land and Assets a) Purchase of 50 litre recycling bin** Council discussed the proposal and agreed to purchase the bin

**Proposal to purchase 50 litre recycling bin for bottle tops of up to £35**

**Proposed Cllr Roscoe                      Seconded Cllr McCormick**

**BPC 2020 183 Village Plan Projects, Orchard Close and Gypsy Lane**

**a) Siting of bus shelter-** the bus shelter will be sited to the side to make room for the bench

**b) Siting of LIS funded items-** the tree and bench will be sited next to the shelter, there maybe space for another bench

**Proposal for Cllr Roscoe to have a scale drawing made up for the scheme at Orchard Close and Chair to ask for a site visit with Mike Keeling from Highways**

**Proposed Cllr Andersen                      Seconded Cllr Coombs**

**All Agreed**

- c) Underplant the fence between Glebe Field and the church car park-** Council discussed the fence and potential hedge

**Proposal to ask Derek McGrath to ask his contact to quote for underplant the fence between Glebe Field and the Church carpark**

**Proposed Cllr Dunseath                      Seconded Cllr Coombs**

**All Agreed**

#### **BPC 2020-184 Jubilee Ponds Policy**

- a) Temporary wildlife cameras for undergraduate dissertation-**

**Proposal to allow cameras on Jubilee ponds for the undergraduate dissertation for no more than 2 months with signage as to the presence of the cameras**

**Proposed Cllr Andersen                      Seconded Cllr Coombs**

**6 Agreed                      1 Abstention**

- b) Funding the work required for the large hedge adjacent to John Hall's land-** Council discussed the issue **Chair to confirm Councils support and confirmation of which hedge it is**

#### **BPC 2020-185 Tree working group**

- a) Tree plan and purchase of trees-** Council agreed at Nov 2020 meeting to apply for 50 free trees from NSDC

There are gaps in the village that need filling with more mature trees. At Fiskerton end of the village there could be a line of trees, there are gaps on Highcross which need filling, Cherry trees for Orchard close project and further trees for area on Orchard close are needed. NCC highways officer visit to assure approval

**Proposal to obtain quotes for the above trees subject to highways approval Cllr Roscoe to obtain quote**

**Proposed Cllr Andersen                      Seconded Cllr Roscoe**

**All Agreed**

- b) Update on tree felling- TPO ongoing**

**BPC 2020-186 a) Highways- Clear grips Highcross –** Council discussed the issue

**Proposal to have Highcross clear grips cleared quoted for by Ulyetts. Clerk to contact ex-chairman for details**

**Proposed Cllr Andersen                      Seconded Cllr Roscoe**

**All Agreed**

- b) Interactive speed sign- defer to January**

**Cllr McCormick left the meeting**

**BPC 2020-187 Events -Christmas tree possible economical and environmentally friendly ideas**

- a) Options for Christmas Tree looking ahead-** Council discussed the options for Christmas trees in future years. – Council agreed to a site visit to discuss further next month

**BPC 2020-188 Communications Website and Bleasby news update**

- a) Handover and thanks to Barbara cast-**

**Proposal to purchase gifts of thanks for the outgoing editors**

**Proposed Cllr Andersen                      Seconded Cllr Wallin**

**All Agreed**

**b) Handover and thanks to Mike Fryer**

**Mike Fryer is continuing to support the new volunteer on the website and Council thanks him**

**BPC 2020-189 Councillor grouping of responsibilities-** suggestion of a working party for the green spaces. Cllr Dunseath to see if there is interest in the village

**BPC 2020-190 Groups reports- Chair to speak to Cllr McCormick regarding Facebook and events**

**BPC 2020-191 Items for the next meeting-** Parish Plan, Residents survey results, auditor quote, cycle route if not missed grant funding deadline

**Date of Next Meeting – Monday 11<sup>th</sup> January 2021**

**Meeting Closed at 9.50pm**

**I declare that the above is a true record of the meeting**

**Signed  
Chair  
Bleasby Parish Council**

**Date**